
Village	
  of	
  Cape	
  Vincent	
  Board	
  of	
  Trustees	
  	
  March	
  8,	
  2011	
  

Mayor	
  Timothy	
  D.	
  Maloney	
  opened	
  the	
  meeting	
  at	
  5:30	
  PM	
  with	
  Trustees	
  Pam	
  Youngs	
  and	
  Douglas	
  
Putnam	
  present.	
  	
  	
  Trustees	
  Alan	
  Ada	
  and	
  Jerry	
  Golden	
  were	
  absent.	
  

Trustee	
  Putnam	
  asked	
  the	
  minutes	
  be	
  corrected	
  to	
  reflect	
  the	
  police	
  car	
  would	
  only	
  be	
  stored	
  at	
  the	
  
DPW	
  garage	
  if	
  a	
  bay	
  in	
  the	
  Kelsey	
  lane	
  garage	
  was	
  not	
  renovated	
  due	
  to	
  the	
  DPW	
  working	
  in	
  winter	
  
weather.	
  	
  Mayor	
  Maloney	
  asked	
  that	
  the	
  Environmental	
  Facilities	
  Corporation	
  be	
  written	
  out	
  with	
  this	
  
correct	
  name.	
  	
  	
  With	
  these	
  changes,	
  Trustee	
  Putnam	
  made	
  the	
  motion	
  to	
  approve	
  the	
  minutes	
  with	
  
Trustee	
  Youngs	
  seconding	
  the	
  motion	
  and	
  Mayor	
  Maloney	
  voting	
  yes.	
  

Abstract	
  10	
  was	
  given	
  to	
  the	
  Board	
  for	
  review	
  and	
  payment	
  as	
  follows:	
  

General:	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  $29,376.50	
  

Water:	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  8,198.71	
  

Sewer:	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  	
  4,626.54	
  

After	
  questions,	
  Trustee	
  Youngs	
  made	
  the	
  motion	
  to	
  allow	
  payment	
  for	
  Abstract	
  10	
  with	
  Trustee	
  
Putnam	
  seconding	
  the	
  motion	
  and	
  Mayor	
  Maloney	
  voting	
  yes.	
  

John	
  Defrancesco,	
  representative	
  for	
  the	
  Main	
  Street	
  Grant	
  program,	
  addressed	
  the	
  Board	
  to	
  support	
  
the	
  grant.	
  	
  He	
  explained	
  the	
  Local	
  Development	
  Corporation	
  (LDC)	
  and	
  the	
  Improvement	
  League	
  will	
  be	
  
submitting	
  an	
  application	
  for	
  the	
  grant	
  which	
  is	
  a	
  75%	
  grant	
  and	
  25%	
  owner	
  participation.	
  	
  The	
  grant	
  
could	
  be	
  up	
  to	
  $500,000.00	
  and	
  the	
  Village	
  would	
  be	
  asked	
  to	
  contribute	
  $5,000.00	
  which	
  would	
  be	
  
broken	
  down	
  to	
  $2,000.00	
  monetary	
  support	
  and	
  $3,000.00	
  in	
  kind	
  services.	
  	
  	
  He	
  then	
  read	
  a	
  resolution	
  
to	
  which	
  Trustee	
  Putnam	
  made	
  the	
  motion	
  to	
  approve	
  the	
  resolution	
  with	
  Trustee	
  Youngs	
  seconding	
  the	
  
motion	
  and	
  all	
  voting	
  yes.	
  

Mick	
  Lehman,	
  Village	
  Engineer,	
  was	
  present	
  to	
  discuss	
  the	
  wastewater	
  project.	
  	
  The	
  project	
  is	
  ready	
  to	
  
be	
  put	
  out	
  to	
  bid	
  for	
  the	
  summer	
  construction	
  season.	
  	
  The	
  Department	
  of	
  Environmental	
  Conservation	
  
(DEC)	
  commented	
  the	
  removal	
  on	
  wastewater	
  effluent	
  did	
  not	
  meet	
  their	
  guidelines.	
  	
  The	
  Village	
  may	
  
request	
  the	
  limits	
  be	
  changed.	
  	
  The	
  DEC	
  does	
  not	
  favor	
  the	
  use	
  of	
  the	
  reed	
  beds	
  due	
  to	
  the	
  fact	
  the	
  
reeds	
  are	
  of	
  an	
  invasive	
  species	
  and	
  the	
  Village	
  may	
  be	
  forced	
  to	
  select	
  an	
  alternative	
  to	
  the	
  reed	
  
system.	
  	
  If	
  a	
  sand	
  drying	
  bed	
  is	
  used	
  as	
  an	
  alternative	
  it	
  would	
  be	
  labor	
  intensive	
  or	
  the	
  sludge	
  may	
  be	
  
hauled	
  away	
  which	
  is	
  costly.	
  The	
  conversation	
  with	
  DEC	
  will	
  continue	
  as	
  to	
  what	
  is	
  determined	
  in	
  the	
  
end.	
  	
  The	
  Environmental	
  Facility	
  Corporation,	
  Department	
  of	
  Transportation,	
  and	
  United	
  Stated	
  
Department	
  of	
  Agriculture	
  (USDA)	
  have	
  all	
  received	
  plans	
  and	
  all	
  have	
  had	
  minor	
  comments.	
  	
  The	
  Army	
  
Corp	
  of	
  Engineers	
  has	
  been	
  sent	
  plans	
  for	
  the	
  proposed	
  outfall	
  but	
  with	
  no	
  comments	
  at	
  this	
  time.	
  	
  The	
  
Onondaga	
  nation	
  Tribal	
  Unit	
  has	
  been	
  notified	
  and	
  has	
  requested	
  to	
  be	
  notified	
  of	
  any	
  changes	
  in	
  the	
  
project.	
  	
  The	
  USDA	
  funding	
  application	
  has	
  been	
  submitted	
  but	
  a	
  letter	
  of	
  conditions	
  will	
  not	
  be	
  
forthcoming	
  until	
  the	
  Federal	
  government	
  appropriates	
  the	
  Federal	
  money.	
  	
  The	
  engineer	
  asked	
  it	
  the	
  
Village	
  would	
  allow	
  the	
  project	
  to	
  go	
  out	
  to	
  bid	
  before	
  monies	
  were	
  committed	
  by	
  the	
  funding	
  agencies.	
  	
  
The	
  EFC	
  has	
  notified	
  the	
  Village	
  the	
  loan	
  has	
  been	
  approved	
  by	
  one	
  committee	
  but	
  now	
  must	
  be	
  



approved	
  by	
  the	
  Public	
  Authority	
  Control	
  Board	
  which	
  does	
  not	
  have	
  a	
  meeting	
  scheduled.	
  	
  If	
  the	
  Village	
  
waits	
  until	
  fall	
  of	
  2011	
  it	
  will	
  add	
  costs	
  to	
  the	
  project	
  due	
  to	
  winter	
  weather.	
  	
  Trustee	
  Putnam	
  asked	
  how	
  
the	
  Village	
  could	
  proceed	
  without	
  funding	
  secured.	
  	
  The	
  Mayor	
  explained	
  the	
  Village	
  has	
  addressed	
  all	
  
issues	
  for	
  the	
  funding	
  agencies	
  and	
  now	
  must	
  wait	
  for	
  these	
  agencies	
  to	
  secure	
  their	
  funding.	
  	
  It	
  would	
  
be	
  advantageous	
  for	
  the	
  Village	
  to	
  proceed	
  with	
  the	
  bidding	
  process	
  because	
  of	
  the	
  bidding	
  climate	
  at	
  
this	
  time.	
  	
  Mick	
  Lehman	
  and	
  Mayor	
  Maloney	
  will	
  consult	
  with	
  Municipal	
  Solutions,	
  Village	
  financial	
  
advisors,	
  to	
  see	
  if	
  it	
  would	
  be	
  prudent	
  to	
  bond	
  prior	
  to	
  commitments	
  from	
  the	
  lending	
  agencies.	
  	
  The	
  
engineering	
  firm,	
  if	
  needed,	
  would	
  send	
  correspondence	
  to	
  all	
  agencies	
  indicating	
  the	
  cost	
  savings	
  by	
  
spring	
  bidding	
  and	
  invite	
  them	
  to	
  comment	
  on	
  the	
  situation.	
  	
  	
  Another	
  possible	
  move	
  would	
  to	
  advise	
  
each	
  agency	
  the	
  Village	
  is	
  under	
  consent	
  order	
  and	
  the	
  timetable	
  be	
  for	
  fines	
  being	
  levied	
  is	
  running	
  out.	
  	
  
The	
  engineer	
  reminded	
  the	
  Village	
  to	
  continue	
  obtaining	
  easements	
  for	
  the	
  project.	
  	
  The	
  project	
  will	
  be	
  
discussed	
  at	
  the	
  March	
  22,	
  2011	
  meeting.	
  

Marty	
  Mason,	
  DPW	
  Supt.,	
  updated	
  the	
  Board	
  on	
  his	
  activities:	
  

1. 	
  There	
  is	
  about	
  ½	
  day	
  of	
  tree	
  trimming	
  left	
  

2. Due	
  to	
  the	
  recent	
  melting	
  it	
  was	
  discovered	
  the	
  Murray	
  St.	
  drain	
  system	
  must	
  be	
  corrected	
  to	
  
provide	
  adequate	
  drainage	
  

3. Newly	
  hired	
  Village	
  employee	
  will	
  go	
  for	
  physical	
  

4. Clinic	
  will	
  be	
  moving	
  to	
  new	
  location	
  in	
  a	
  few	
  weeks	
  

5. The	
  garage	
  door	
  at	
  the	
  Kelsey	
  St.	
  garage	
  must	
  be	
  repaired	
  along	
  with	
  one	
  window	
  

Mayor	
  Maloney	
  received	
  a	
  call	
  from	
  the	
  Town	
  of	
  Cape	
  Vincent	
  Supervisor	
  requesting	
  the	
  Village	
  
contribute	
  $10,000.00	
  for	
  the	
  aggressive	
  marketing	
  of	
  Cape	
  Vincent.	
  	
  This	
  would	
  be	
  a	
  budget	
  item.	
  

Trustee	
  Youngs	
  reported	
  on	
  the	
  advisory	
  meeting	
  she	
  attended	
  for	
  the	
  possible	
  closure	
  of	
  the	
  
elementary	
  school	
  here	
  in	
  the	
  Village.	
  	
  She	
  urges	
  the	
  community	
  to	
  attend	
  these	
  meetings.	
  

	
  

Respectfully	
  submitted,	
  

	
  

Nancy	
  Knapp	
  

Village	
  Clerk	
  


